Instructions for employers: If you are an employer who offers health benefits, please use the following template to communicate to employees who may no longer be eligible for, or may have already lost, Medicaid coverage. Note that this template should be updated to reflect your company’s information where indicated.

MassHealth Renewals and Enrollment in Employer Coverage  
Federal COVID-related protections allowed people to stay enrolled in MassHealth even if their circumstances changed. Those protections have ended, and many current MassHealth members are no longer eligible for Medicaid coverage or are expected to lose their coverage and may need to change how they receive their health insurance coverage. 
As your employer, we offer health insurance to benefits-eligible employees through [insert health insurance carrier name(s), or name of your benefits management service if one is used], and we may be able to offer you access to our offering and provide you with new coverage. 
Here’s what you should do:
· Find out if you are eligible for the health coverage we offer to employees by contacting our benefits coordinator, [insert the contact’s name, phone number and/or email address]
· If you don’t qualify for health insurance benefits through [insert business or employer name] please consider enrolling in coverage through the Massachusetts Health Connector. You can learn more by visiting MAhealthconnector.org. 
We know how valuable health coverage is and we will be working with our employees to make sure everyone stays covered and that Massachusetts continues to lead the way in providing access to health care for everyone. 

[Employer name]


Do you live in another state?
If you are an employee who lives outside of Massachusetts, note that your state may have a different Medicaid redetermination process and communications. You should check your state's Medicaid office for more information.
